
MINUTES ARE NOT VERBATIM
OKALOOSA COUNTY ELECTRICAL COMPETENCY BOARD

MINUTES

March 5, 2020
The regular meeting of the Okaloosa County Electrical Competency Board was held Thursday, March 5, 2020, 3:00 PM, at the at the Okaloosa County Administration Building, first floor BCC Chambers, 1250 Eglin Parkway N., Shalimar, Florida.  Board members in attendance were Brent Smith, Jack Mott, Wayne Barlow, Kennith King, Joel Richardson, and Robert Garcia.  
Growth Management staff in attendance were Renée Lucas, Licensing Specialist; and Teresa Mullins, Administrative Assistant II.  
I.
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Brent Smith called the meeting to order.


A. Roll Call

Ms. Teresa Mullins took roll call.

II.
ACKNOWLEDGE GUESTS
Chairman Smith welcomed and acknowledged the guest.
III.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  January 9, 2020
Motion to approve the minutes as written made by Robert Garcia; second by Jack Mott; approved unanimously. 
IV. 
OPEN TO PUBLIC (For any item not Quasi-Judicial on this Agenda)

V.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Ms. Renée Lucas informed the Board that there is any Electrical Contractor who has expressed interest in serving on the Board; however, he has not yet turned in his application.
A brief discussion ensued. 

VI.
OLD BUSINESS
None.   
VII.
NEW BUSINESS
a. Swearing in Applicants/ Speakers

Ms. Mullins swore in the applicants.
b. Candidates for Testing Approval:

1. Derrick Galanti – Residential Electrical Contractor
Mr. Derrick Galanti was present to answer questions from the Board.

The Board had no questions for Mr. Galanti.
A brief discussion ensued. 

Motion to approve him for testing made by Joel Richardson; second by Wayne Barlow; approved unanimously.
2. Brian Lawhon – Residential Electrical Contractor
Mr. Brian Lawhon was present to answer questions from the Board.

The Board had no questions for Mr. Lawhon.
A brief discussion ensued. 

Motion to approve him for testing made by Wayne Barlow; second by Jack Mott; approved unanimously. 
A brief discussion ensued. 

VIII.
OTHER BUSINESS


a. 
Amendment to Electrical Ordinance Relating to Purged Contractor – Kerry Parsons:

Ms. Lucas informed the Board that Ms. Parsons was unable to attend this meeting due to a conflict; however, she informed staff that the draft Ordinance would be sent out via email when completed and discussed at the next available meeting. 
A brief discussion ensued.
An additional brief discussion ensued regarding vacancies on the Board and the requirements to serve. 
IX.
  ADJOURNMENT 
Motion to adjourn made by Kennith King; Second by Wayne Barlow; approved unanimously.
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Prepared by: ________________________________________



Teresa A. Mullins, Recording Secretary
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